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Accomplished professional with a results-oriented attitude for achieving 
established goals and exceeding expectations. Proven ability to consistently and 
repetitively build customer relationships. Proven communication, planning, 
leadership, and organizational skills.

2012 – PRESENT
BRANCH DIRECTOR - GENTIVA HOME HEALTH

 Provide primary leadership, oversight, and coordination of all clinical care 
functions of the winston-salem branch office. Provide all disciplines of clinical 
care, including medical-surgical nursing, speech, physical and occupational 
therapy and medical social work services.

 Assure compliance with requirements/standards of care for state and federal 
regulatory agencies. Consistently meet regulatory standards to ensure 
successful unscheduled survey by the north carolina department of health and 
hospitals, medicare and medicaid surveyors.

 Work closely with the companys governing body, the professional advisory 
board, and the professional staff to ensure that the companys overall mission 
and objectives are carried out.

 Manage the annual budget to assure the overall revenue goals are met.
 Exercise cost containment strategies to enhance overall profit margins for the 

company.
 Increased overall efficiency and productivity of the branch office through 

economies of scale.
 Exercise competent conflict resolution measures to ensure customer satisfaction

with patients and referral sources in the delivery of quality patient care.

2011 – 2012
BRANCH MANAGER - DELTA HOME HEALTH/HOME HEALTHCARE 
PARTNERS, INC

 Assure compliance with requirements/standards of care for state and federal 
regulatory agencies. Consistently meet regulatory standards to ensure 
successful unscheduled survey by the Louisiana Department of health and 
hospitals, Medicare and Medicaid surveyors.

 Work closely with the company governing body, the professional advisory 
board, and the professional staff to ensure that the companys overall mission 
and objectives are carried out.

 Manage the annual budget to assure the overall revenue goals are met.
 Exercise cost containment strategies to enhance overall profit margins for the 

company.
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 Exercise competent conflict resolution measures to ensure customer satisfaction
with patients, patient family members, as well as referring physicians in the 
delivery of quality patient care.

 Communicate the goals, educational objectives, operating plan, and financial 
needs to senior management as part of the overall strategic plan.

 Hire, mentor and supervise over 35 team members, including licensed 
professional and paraprofessional staff, and marketing representatives.

EDUCATION

Registered Nurse in Nursing - 1976 to 1979(Our Lady Of The Lake College Of 
Nursing  - Baton Rouge, LA )

SKILLS

Profit analysis, contract negotiations and sales marketing.
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